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From: Tom Cambareri <tomcambareri@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 9:20 AM
To: Director-DWP, Program (DEP)
Cc: Mark Ells; Daniel Santos; Hans Keijser; Cheryl Osimo; capedeb20@comcast.net; Laurel 

Schaider; e-info@clf.org
Subject: PFAS PETITION MEETING

Dear Mr. Suuberg, 
 
I am a Hydrogeologist and LSP practicing in the Hyannis area. I managed the Barnstable County Fire Training Academy 
Immediate Response Action Plan and assisted the DEP‐SERO and the Town of Barnstable in dealing with the chaos of the 
newly discovered PFAS concentrations in groundwater and public water supply wells. 
 
I am writing to support the tack that the Department has taken for PFAS for drinking water protection. The Department 
has used the EPA Health Advisory of 70 ppt as a surrogate for a MCL to take action and encourage communities to 
obtain alternative sources of water and/or provide treatment. These actions have protected public health. 
 
In regards to lowering the advisory or MCL to 20 ppt, the Department has not invested adequate research into the 
overall distribution of PFAS in Air, Soils and Water of the Commonwealth. Based on the work I have been engaged in, I 
have seen low levels of PFAS in soils and groundwater where there are no obvious upgradient sources. We need to 
determine overall extent of PFAS sources prior to forcing towns and water suppliers to bear the brunt of the 
ramifications of a lowered MCL. 
 
I say this because the Department, has not taken forthright action to cease activities at the Barnstable County Fire 
Training Academy. The BFTA has the highest concentrations of PFAS in groundwater and soils, including the 
contamination of Flintrock Pond at over 1,000 ppt. The site and its septic system is 1,500 ft directly upgradient of the 
Hyannis Water Supply wells. The Department has been reluctant to take decisive action and allowed training activities 
that exacerbate groundwater contamination to continue leaving an EJ community to fend for itself. 
 
I urge the Department to follow through on the adoption of cleanup standards in the MCP for groundwater and soil. As 
an LSP, we have been hearing about the imminent adoption of these standards by the Department for nearly a year. The 
Department and the Commonwealth need the MCP standards to strengthen its resolve to apply science based decisions 
so appropriate actions can be taken to cleanup our most severely contaminated sites. 
 
I also urge the Department to provide formal accounting of discussions with the State Public Safety Officials on the use 
and standard operating procedures for Fire Fighting foams on Sole Source Aquifers. 
 
Tom Cambareri 
62 Joan Road 
Centerville, MA 02632 
508‐364‐2644 
tomcambareri@gmail.com 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
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From: MatthewBrennan@weymouth.ma.us
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 9:40 AM
To: Director-DWP, Program (DEP)
Subject: PFAS Petition Feedback

As a member of the Weymouth Health Department, I believe PFAS in drinking water should be regulated by the MA DEP. 
Previous land use within the Town of Weymouth includes a Navy Base which has caused high levels of PFAS within the 
environment. Without such regulation, the people’s health in these areas affected by PFAS will be negatively impacted. 
 
Matthew Brennan, R.S. 
Assistant Health Director 
 
Weymouth Health Department 
75 Middle Street 
Weymouth, MA 02189 
 
T: (781) 340‐5008 
F: (781) 682‐6112  
 

This email and any files transmitted with it are privileged, confidential and intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender 
immediately and delete this e-mail from your system. You should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-
mail. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not 
necessarily represent those of the Town of Weymouth. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any 
attachments for the presence of viruses. The Town of Weymouth accepts no liability for any damage caused by 
any virus transmitted by this email.  
Town of Weymouth, 75 Middle Street, Weymouth, MA, 02189  
www.weymouth.ma.us  



 

 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
	
Douglas	E.	Fine	
Assistant	Commissioner,	Bureau	of	Water	Resources		
Massachusetts	Department	of	Environmental	Protection	
One	Winter	Street	
Boston,	Massachusetts	
delivered	by	email	to:	program.director-dwp@mass.gov 
	

January	15,	2019	
Greetings,	
	
Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	provide	feedback	regarding	the	Conservation	
Law	Foundation	(CLF)	petition	regarding	establishing	treatment	technique	limits	
for	per-	and	polyfluorinated	alkyl	substances	(PFAS)	in	drinking	water.	
	
NEBRA	and	our	public	wastewater	utility	members	and	other	members	have	been	
tracking	and	proactively	addressing	the	concerns	related	to	PFAS	for	the	past	two	
years.	Because	all	water	is	interconnected,	we	collaborate	with	numerous	water	
quality	professionals	and	organizations	–	including	drinking	water	stakeholders.	As	
Massachusetts	and	other	states	wrestle	with	how	to	address	ubiquitous	PFAS	
chemicals	in	the	environment,	we	are	paying	close	attention	to	the	setting	of	
numerical	screening,	guidance,	and	enforcement	standards	for	drinking	water,	
groundwater,	surface	water,	and	soils.		Because	of	the	ubiquitous	use	of	PFAS	and	
the	innumerable	sources	of	releases	to	the	environment,	establishing	limits	in	
waters	and	soils	can	have	unintended	consequences	and	costs	affecting	more	
than	just	drinking	water	systems.		It	is	for	this	reason	that	we	urge	the	MA	
Department	of	Environmental	Protection	(MassDEP)	to	proceed	cautiously	in	
response	to	the	CLF	petition.		
	
NEBRA	is	attending	the	public	hearing	on	this	matter,	which	is	being	held	January	
16,	2019.		We	welcome	the	opportunity	to	hear	further	from	CLF	and	other	
stakeholders.		We	concur	with	CLF’s	concern	about	protecting	drinking	water	
quality	and	public	health.		That	is	our	members’	core	focus	in	their	work,	24-7-

365.	However,	we	also	observe	the	ongoing	debate	about	the	level	of	health	impacts	of	various	PFAS	
chemicals.		Clarity	and	consensus	are	lacking;	for	examples,	see	the	2018	report	of	the	Australian	Expert	
Health	Panel	(2018)	and	the	levels	of	uncertainty	expressed	in	ATSDR’s	Toxicity	Profiles	(2018)	and	U.	S.	
EPA’s	response	to	the	New	Jersey	Drinking	Water	Quality	Council.	
	
We	also	note	the	considerable	divergence	of	responses	to	PFAS	drinking	water	concerns	on	the	part	of	
other	states	and	jurisdictions.	Very	few	states	have	set	standards;	most	are	applying	the	U.	S.	EPA	public	
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health	advisory	level	of	70	ppt	as	they	investigate	and	track	this	issue.		Canada	Health	just	finalized	PFOA	
and	PFOS	drinking	water	limits	of	200	and	600.	
	
We	remain	uncertain	about	the	level	of	urgency	around	the	PFAS	issue.		Given	the	considerable	and	
growing	attention	to	this	issue,	and	the	phase-out	of	two	of	the	most	ubiquitous	and	concerning	PFAS	
(PFOA	and	PFOS),	we	note	that	the	threats	posed	by	PFAS	are	already	diminishing.		Data	compiled	by	
federal	agencies	and	states	show	declining	levels	of	PFOA	and	PFOS	in	human	blood	serum,	in	wastewater,	
and	in	other	matrices.		Our	peak	human	exposures	to	at	least	those	two	chemicals	are	in	the	past.			
	
We	concur	with	and	support	state	actions	that	focus	on	the	very	high	levels	of	PFAS	found	at	sites	impacted	
by	direct	industrial	and	fire-fighting	discharges,	where	drinking	and	other	waters	are	impacted	in	the	
hundreds	and	thousands	of	parts-per-trillion	(ppt)	range.		Taking	proactive,	precautionary	steps	to	reduce	
human	exposures	and	risks	from	such	high	levels	of	PFAS	is	appropriate.		And	taking	steps	to	reduce	further	
releases	and	control	sources	also	make	sense.		Thus,	in	the	wastewater	realm,	we	support	efforts	to	
identify	any	significant	wastewater	PFAS	discharges	and	apply	industrial	pretreatment	protocols.	
	
However,	we	urge	caution	in	attempting	to	address	small-scale	PFAS	releases	and	setting	numerical	
standards	for	drinking	water	or	other	waters	more	stringent	than	U.	S.	EPA’s	public	health	advisory	levels	
(PFOA	+	PFOS	of	70	ppt).		Such	actions	may	have	unintended,	costly	repercussions.	Data	show	that	many	
wastewaters,	groundwaters,	and	surface	waters	have	several	to	low	tens	of	parts	per	trillion	PFAS.		The	
costs	of	treatment	or	remediation	of	these	ubiquitous	trace	contaminations	will	be	real	and	significant,	if	
numerical	standards	are	set	in	the	20	ppt	level	or	lower,	as	CLF	recommends.		We	are	not	convinced	that	
there	are	demonstrable	societal	and	public	health	benefits	of	setting	such	low	regulatory	or	screening	
levels.		And	we	are	concerned	that	many	of	the	costs	of	addressing	low	contamination	levels	will	fall	not	
only	on	drinking	water	systems,	both	public	and	private,	but	also	on	municipal	wastewater	management	
systems	and	other	public	systems	that	are	already	challenged	by	funding	shortfalls	and	increasing	
regulatory	pressures.		
	
Establishing	a	treatment	technique,	which	appears	to	be	a	flexible	process,	could	focus	action	on	
addressing	the	most	egregious	contamination	issues	associated	with	industrial	and	fire-fighting	releases	of	
PFAS.		That	would	be	good.		As	CLF	suggests,	this	may	be	preferable	to	establishing	MCLs	for	individual	
chemicals.		However,	an	important	aspect	of	setting	formal	MCLs	is	that	the	process	includes	consideration	
of	feasibility,	costs,	and	benefits.		(One	feasibility	factor	of	note	is	the	fact	that	no	U.	S.	EPA-approved	
analytical	method	yet	exists	for	waters	other	than	drinking	water	or	for	solids).		These	are	important	
considerations	when	public	funds	are	being	expended,	and	we	urge	MassDEP	to	address	them,	as	the	
agency	takes	actions	on	PFAS.		
	
Finally,	we	disagree	with	CLF’s	recommendation	of	immediately	setting	a	PFAS	drinking	water	limit	at	20	
ppt.	There	remains	too	much	uncertainty	on	the	public	health	impacts	of	various	PFAS,	and	numerous	
conservative,	protective,	uncertainty	factors	were	already	applied	in	the	formal	process	of	establishing	U.	S.	
EPA’s	health	advisory	level	of	70	ppt.		Adding	more	vague	uncertainty	factors	–	just	out	of	excess	
precaution	–	is	unscientific.		For	the	same	reasons,	we	disagree	with	the	concept	of	lumping	all	PFAS	
together.		Among	the	PFAS	chemicals,	there	are	significant,	known	differences	in	the	human	half-lives,	
persistence,	bioaccumulation,	and	other	key	parameters.		Already,	MassDEP’s	combination	of	five	PFAS	in	
its	screening	level	of	70	ppt,	adopted	in	2018,	is	random	and	represents	the	inclusion,	in	a	non-transparent	
way,	of	yet	another	uncertainty	factor	in	the	risk	calculation.				
	



 

 

We	urge	MassDEP	to	consider	the	feasibility,	costs,	and	benefits	of	whatever	actions	are	taken	to	address	
PFAS	in	drinking	water	and	other	waters	and	soil.		Municipalities	and	public	utilities	and	ratepayers	will	
likely	have	to	bear	a	sizable	proportion	of	the	costs	involved	in	meeting	whatever	standards	are	adopted.		
MassDEP	needs	to	be	aware	–	upfront	–	of	these	costs	and	the	implication	for	communities	around	the	
Commonwealth.		
	
And	we	urge	MassDEP	and	other	stakeholders	to	put	emphasis	and	take	actions	on	source	reductions	and	
controls	on	uses	of	any	persistent	chemicals	of	concern.	Avoiding	uses	of	chemicals	of	proven	public	health	
concern	is	the	most	cost-efficient	way	of	reducing	risk	to	public	health,	protecting	drinking	water,	and	
protecting	wastewater	and	the	environment.	
	
Thank	you	for	this	opportunity	to	provide	input.		We	welcome	further	discussion	and	working	
collaboratively	to	address	the	public	health	concerns	and	policies	related	to	PFAS.	
	
Sincerely,	
	

	
Ned	Beecher	
Executive	Director	
			
	

The North East Biosolids and Residuals Association (NEBRA) is a 501(c)(3) non-profit professional association 
advancing the environmentally sound and publicly supported recycling of biosolids and other organic residuals in New 
England, New York, and eastern Canada.  NEBRA membership includes the environmental professionals and 
organizations that produce, treat, test, consult on, and manage most of the region’s biosolids and other large volume 
recyclable organic residuals. NEBRA is funded by membership fees, donations, and project grants.  Its Board of 
Directors are from CT, MA, ME, NH, VT, and Nova Scotia.  NEBRA’s financial statements and other information are 
open for public inspection during normal business hours. For more information: http://www.nebiosolids.org. 



 

 

January 16, 2019 
 
 
Douglas E. Fine 
Assistant Commissioner, Bureau of Water Resources 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 
1 Winter Street 
Boston, MA 02108 
 
A.M. Yvette DePeiza 
Program Director, Drinking Water Program 
Bureau of Water Resources 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 
1 Winter Street  
Boston, MA 02108 
 
Subject:  PFAS Petition Feedback 
 
Dear Mr. Fine and Ms. DePeiza: 
 
The LSP Association (LSPA) very much appreciates the opportunity to participate in the process 
of providing feedback on the “PFAS Petition” submitted to MassDEP by the Conservation Law 
Foundation and Toxics Action Center.   Representatives of the LSPA will attend the meeting and 
listen carefully to the presentations as we all grapple with the complex public health issues posed 
by Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS).  We understand the potential public policy and 
public health concerns associated with this class of compounds.   
 
The LSPA is the non-profit professional society for Licensed Site Professionals (LSPs), the 
environmental consultants licensed by the LSP Board of Registration to oversee the investigation 
and remediation of hazardous waste sites in Massachusetts, and for other professionals 
(attorneys, laboratory personnel, contractors, etc.) involved in these activities. Through 
education, dissemination of information, and advocacy, we work to help our nearly 850 members 
achieve and maintain high standards of practice in overseeing the assessment and remediation 
of hazardous waste sites.  The LSPA works closely with MassDEP’s Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 
(BWSC) in all aspects of waste site assessment and remediation, we participate in policy 
development workgroups, and we provide input and comment on draft guidance and regulations.   
 
As MassDEP takes its next steps in the regulation of PFAS, the LSPA will continue to actively 
participate and share our expertise as a key stakeholder in policy development discussions and 
workgroups, and provide input and comment on draft guidelines, guidance, and regulations.   We 



 

 

agree that, as articulated in the petition, “a robust stakeholder process” should be part of any 
rulemaking. 
 
Independent of the petition, we encourage MassDEP to take a holistic approach to information 
sharing and regulation of PFAS across its many programs. The BWSC’s invitation of stakeholders, 
including the LSPA, to this meeting is a good first step.  In addition, we recommend that MassDEP 
approach PFAS through a comprehensive and cohesive regulatory framework, similar to that set 
forth in the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (MCP, 310 CMR 40.0000).  This would include 
thoughtful consideration not only of drinking water standards and treatment technologies, but 
also PFAS source reduction and control; methods to define the nature and extent of PFAS 
contamination; risk-based criteria for groundwater, surface water, soil and sediments; 
comparative assessment of remediation alternatives; evaluation of the cost effectiveness and 
financial burden of various approaches, and transparent, effective community relations and risk 
communication. 

 
Ultimately, we anticipate that an integrated and comprehensive approach to regulating these 
compounds will be required in order to provide appropriate protection of public health, welfare, 
and the environment. Thank you again for the opportunity to provide our thoughts in advance of 
the public meeting. 
 
 
Sincerely,  

LSP Association, Inc. 

                                                

 
    

Marilyn M. Wade, PE, LSP Wendy Rundle 
President Executive Director 

 

cc:   

Commissioner Martin Suuberg, MassDEP 

Paul Locke, Assistant Commissioner, MassDEP Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

 
 
 



	
  

	
   	
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
January 16, 2019 

 
Written Comments re: “Petition for Rulemaking to Establish a Treatment Technique Drinking 
Water Standard for Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances”   
 
 
Dear Commissioner Suuberg, 
 
Thank you to the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection for hosting today’s 
meeting to discuss the important topic of PFAS drinking water guidelines.   
 
My name is Laurel Schaider and I am a research scientist at Silent Spring Institute, where we 
have been studying PFASs in drinking water since 2009.  I am also part of the research team for 
the STEEP Superfund Research Program, a collaboration of the University of Rhode Island, 
Harvard University, and Silent Spring Institute.  I would like to share some information and 
perspectives based on our own research and on approaches used by other states and federal 
agencies in developing guidelines for PFASs in drinking water.    
 
PFAS contamination of drinking water supplies is widespread, and the full extent of 
contamination is not yet known.  Silent Spring Institute was first to detect PFASs in drinking 
water on Cape Cod.  In our 2010 study of public wells,1,2 we found PFOS in 40% of the public 
wells we tested, and the highest levels in the Hyannis Water System.  In our 2011 study of 
private wells,3,4 we found PFASs in half of the wells we tested throughout Cape Cod, including 
both legacy PFAS compounds, like PFOS, and newer replacement PFAS compounds, like PFBS 
and PFHxA.  
 
Across the Commonwealth, the full extent of PFAS contamination in public drinking water 
supplies is unknown.  In the absence of an enforceable standard at the state or federal level, 
public water supplies are not required to monitor PFASs on a routine basis.  From 2013-2015, 
large public water supplies in Massachusetts, those that serve at least 10,000 customers, were 
required to test for six PFASs as part of the third cycle of U.S. EPA’s Unregulated Contaminant 
Monitoring Rule.  That testing revealed PFASs in five public water supplies, out of the 170 that 
were tested through this program.  However, the reporting limits for the individual PFAS 
chemicals were relatively high—ranging from 10 to 90 ng/L—well above the lowest levels 
measurable by some labs, and in some cases higher than drinking water guidelines developed by 
states.  In other words, additional public water supplies in Massachusetts may have PFAS levels 
that exceed the current Massachusetts ORSG but did not need to be reported. 
 
Indeed, a 2017 re-analysis of the data collected under UCMR by one of the major analytical 
laboratories, Eurofins Eaton Analytical, found that over 40 public water supplies in 
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Massachusetts had concentrations of PFOS or PFOA over 5 ng/L (see figure above).5  Having an 
enforceable drinking water standard would require public water supplies to monitor for PFASs, 
ensuring that we are not missing water supplies that currently have PFAS contamination, and 
would detect new contamination in the future.   
 
 
Other states have developed drinking water guidelines for PFOA, PFOS, and other PFASs 
lower than EPA’s health advisories.  Last week, my 
colleagues and I published a peer-reviewed journal 
article in the Journal of Exposure Science & 
Environmental Epidemiology that summarizes 
approaches used by state and federal agencies in 
developing drinking water guidelines for PFOS and 
PFOA (provided as an attachment to this letter).6  At 
the time we wrote our paper, we found that three 
states had developed drinking water guidelines for 
PFOS and PFOA that were lower than EPA's 2016 
Lifetime Health Advisory: New Jersey, Vermont, and 
Minnesota.  Since that time, three additional states 
have also drafted guidelines below the EPA's health 
advisories.  Our analysis revealed that over time, 
drinking water guidelines generally go down, 
informed by new scientific findings on PFAS health 
effects (see figure on right).   
 
In June 2018, the ATSDR issued an updated draft Toxicological Profile for PFASs, including 
minimal risk levels for four PFAS chemicals.7  The minimal risk levels for PFOA and PFOS 

Eurofins Eaton Analytical, 
which analyzed 30% of 
samples nationwide tested 
through EPA’s UCMR3 
program (2013-2015), 
reported the number of public 
water supplies with detectable 
concentrations of PFOS and 
PFOS using a method 
reporting limit of 5 ng/L.  
According to this re-analysis, 
over 40 public water supplies 
in Massachusetts had PFOS 
or PFOA above this level. 

Source: 
http://greensciencepolicy.org/wp-
content/uploads/2017/12/Andy_Eaton
_UCMR3_PFAS_data.pdf 


